
Office of the President 

February 28, 2024 

Kamelia Algiers, STEM Harbor Grant Lead 
STEM Harbor 

Dear Kammy, 

Thank you for all the work you put into completing your comprehensive program review. It has been 
reviewed by the College Planning Committee and the Executive Team. The College Planning Committee 
feedback is attached. Below, you will find comments, commendations, and recommendations from the 
Executive Team. These are provided for incorporation into your annual program planning processes. 
Typically, recommendations require planning improvements that will be implemented over time. Thus, 
in your subsequent annual mini reviews, you’ll want to provide updates on progress made towards 
addressing these recommendations. 

Comments: 
STEM Harbor (SH) supports students in STEM classes, whether they are STEM majors or not – which 
uniquely allows the program to support students no matter where they are at in their STEM educational 
journey. At the center, the small group study sessions, faculty office hours, and peer mentors (STEM 
Navigators) intentionally facilitate skill development and a positive learning environment for our 
students, which welcomes students and supports a sense of belonging among students at VC, especially 
Latine students and all students of color. In this post-pandemic era, college students need more spaces 
and places to meet, study, and engage one other in learning. VC’s STEM Harbor is a model for this kind 
of community building that we need on the campus for our students. 

Commendations: 

1. Student who identifies as Hispanic participate in STEM Harbor at a high rate – well done creating
a space for their participation!

2. Overall, students who experience STEM Harbor rate it as being a service that provides a
nurturing and engaging environment.  In fact, 92% of the participants stated that SH supported
them in their academic success / skills development, and 96% described SH as promoting a
positive learning environment.

3. The activities of STEM Harbor positively and intentionally support the colleges’ HSI identity by
supporting culturally relevant support and opportunities for our students.



4. The supportive, culturally informed, and affirming STEM Harbor team ensures equitable 
academic, transfer, and career outcomes for our students.

Recommendations:

1. Consider exploring methods to encourage men to participate in STEM Harbor. While SH is 
frequented a great deal by women students, men are disproportionately less likely to engage in 
SH. 

2. Mondays and Wednesdays are visited by students significantly more than Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. Consider exploring what would draw students in on all days of the week.

3. Assess long-term findings to support STEM Harbor after project SAIL funding ends in 2027.

CPC’s overall recommendation is Strengthen the Program, to which I concur. Thank you again for your 
dedicated work in improving outcomes for our students.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Hoffmans, R.N., Ed.D.
President
Ventura College 

cc: Dr. Aaron Jones, Dean of Student Learning
Dr. Jennifer Kalfsbeek-Goetz, Vice President of Academic Affairs












